

LL.B. Semester—I (Five Year Degree Course) Examination
(Pattern 2014-2015)

ENGLISH—I

(40169)

Paper—I

Time—Three Hours]

[Maximum Marks—80

Note :—(1) All questions are compulsory.

(2) Figures to the right indicate marks.

(3) Indicate the appropriate question numbers while answering.

1. Answer any **FOUR** of the following : 20
 - (a) What, according to Sir Richard Livingstone, is the attitude of an educated man to the problem of his life ?
 - (b) Describe in your own words Gandhi's impressions of his marriage at an early age.
 - (c) What have Allahabad and Haridwar become famous for ?
 - (d) Justify the title, "My Lost Dollar".
 - (e) Where did the Swamiji live ? What kind of life did he lead in the forest ?
 - (f) How did Srijut Sudarshan Sharma react to his premature retirement ?
2. Answer any **FOUR** of the following : 20
 - (a) Describe Gerard Gould's desire to travel around the world.
 - (b) How is human life defined and supported by the trees ?
 - (c) How does P.B. Shelly describe the journey of the clouds ?
 - (d) Write in your own words the message of Robert Frost conveyed through the poem, "Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening".
 - (e) Describe the life and work of the Railway Clerk.
 - (f) How does James Lowell glorify the virtues of forgiveness ?

3. Write an essay in about **250** words on any **one** of the following :

10

- (i) Women's Education in India
- (ii) Globalisation and Place of India
- (iii) India of My Dream.

OR

Write a letter to the principal of 'ABC' college to make available library facility during exam period.

4. (A) Give synonyms and antonyms of the following :

(i) Synonyms : guide, illegal, submit.

3

(ii) Antonyms : debit, heavy, oral.

3

- (B) Give one word substitution :

4

(i) Killing of one's own sister

(ii) Story of ancient heroism

(iii) Strong fear of water

(iv) Travel on the sea.

5. (A) Do as directed :

(i) Ram said, "How will you sell these mangoes ?". (Change the narration)

(ii) Samruddhi said to Ansh, "Do you know how many marks I scored in English ?". (Change the narration)

2

- (B) Change the voice :

(i) The students had planned a trip.

2

(ii) The curfew was lifted last night.

(Add a question tag)

- (C) (i) He does not drink milk.

(Add a question tag)

(ii) He always talks to us in English.

2

- (D) (i) As soon as I saw a tiger, I ran away.

(Make it negative)

(ii) He was not absent in the college.

(Make it affirmative)

2

- (E) (i) How lovely the child is !

(Make it assertive)

(ii) Man is a remarkable piece of work.

(Make it exclamatory)

2

6. (A) Make the precis of the following passage :

In some countries, rigid separation of powers has been effected by written constitutions. Take for instance, the Australian Constitution. Section 71 of Commonwealth of Australian Constitution Act provides that the judicial power of the commonwealth shall be vested in a Federal Supreme Court to be called the high court of Australia and in such other federal courts as the parliament creates, and in such other courts as it invests with federal jurisdiction. The high court shall consist of a chief justice and so many other justices, no less than two, as the parliament prescribes. The scheme of Sections 71 to 80 which form part of Chapter-III of the said constitution, is that the judicial power of the state can be conferred only on courts recognised by the provisions of the said chapter. In other words, it is not competent for the legislature in Australia to confer judicial power properly so called on any body or authority.

- (B) Read the following passage and answer the questions below :

5

Gandhiji had to go to Pretoria. After the train has reached Pietermaritzburg, a European passenger entered the first class compartment, in which Gandhiji was travelling. He was furious to see a black man in the compartment. He called the guard, and Gandhiji was ordered to leave the compartment and go to in the last compartment. Gandhiji refused to do so and showed his first class ticket. A policemen was called, who pushed him out of the compartment. It was extremely cold. Gandhiji went and sat in a dark waiting room, shivering throughout the night. A great struggle went on in Gandhiji's mind, "Should I flight for my right or go back to India ?" This was the first time he suffered because of colour prejudice. The white people looked down upon the Indians and Africans as their inferiors. Gandhiji thought over this problem. "If I go back, who will fight this disease ?" I shall stay on, fight and try to root out the disease, come what may.

Questions :

- (i) Why did Gandhiji refuse to leave the compartment ?
- (ii) Why was Gandhiji ordered to leave the compartment ?
- (iii) What thoughts came in Gandhiji's mind when thrown out of Railway compartment ?
- (iv) Where was Gandhiji travelling to ?
- (v) Name the place and country where Gandhiji was pushed out of Railway compartment.

